

BASLOW AND BUBNELL PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Sarah Porter

Phone: 01629 732365

Email: clerk.baslow.bubnell@googlemail.com

Web: www.baslowvillage.com

MINUTES

For the meeting held on 19th March 2019 in The Methodist Hall, Baslow

Councillors present:	Christopher Brown Jane Buckham Richard Clark	David Dalrymple-Smith David Dawson Tim Tucker	Apologies:	Cllr Jonathan Holsgrove Cllr Jason Atkin (DCC) PCSO Ian Phipps
Others:	Janet Millington	Sarah Porter		

*Report / Action
Required*

1. There were apologies for absence received from Cllr Jonathan Holsgrove, Cllr Jason Atkin and PCSO Ian Phipps. The Peak Park and Derbyshire Dales District Councils are in purdah.
2. There were no declaration of Members Interests.
3. Public speaking:
 - o Janet Millington – Came to speak about the issue of dust she has in her home. Janet believes this comes from Backdale Quarry, as before the quarrying started there were no issues. She wondered if the Parish Council could assist in encouraging more (and faster growing) planting. There was a question about whether the dust has been analysed? Yes, it has a ph of 3 to 4 which is acidic. Janet has had damage to her eyes and has had eye drops prescribed. The quarry is on the West side. It is a very fine dust. Could the doctor write a letter regarding the drops? Janet thinks the optician might be able too. Janet will look in to this.
 - o There has been a request from the Garden Society to add another Bradders sign to the roundabout. This was agreed.
 - o The Cavendish Hotel has erected new signs. They are very bright. The Clerk has reported it to the Peak Park.
 - o The Clerk has received an email regarding the Chatsworth Events – “The Christmas Markets have the most detrimental effect on Baslow. This is entirely due to the ticketing arrangements. If carparking is free, as with the other events, and tickets are sold to get into the Christmas market all traffic would go into the park and not into the village. However it is people avoiding any payment to go to the event that clog up the village causing problems for residents and any emergency vehicles that might need to get into the village. The organisers of the event should be made to make these changes, I’m sure it would be more expensive for them which is why they have this current arrangement that suits them but not us.”
4. The Minutes of the Meeting held on 19th March 2019 were approved. Cllr Buckham asked for clarification on Item 9 regarding David Robins monitoring the Woodland Park and ensuring the paperwork is completed.
5. There were no items from Part 1 of the Agenda which should be taken with the public excluded.
6. Matters Arising (actions from previous meetings to note – non-decision making):
 - Planning was discussed under Item 7
 - Suggestions from residents were discussed under Item 8
 - Burial Ground and Woodland were discussed under Item 9
 - Working Parties were discussed under Item 10
7. Planning Applications
New:
 - NP/DDD/0419/0321 - Holme Close, Eaton Hill, Baslow - Erection of greenhouse to the side of existing dwelling – There were no comments on this.
 - NP/DDD/0319/0262 – Sunnybank, Over Lane, Baslow - Lawful Development Certificate for an existing use - Replacement and enlargement of an existing roof light with 2 no. roof lights to the front elevation. The existing domestic use is to be retained.
 - The Wheatsheaf – They are working up a planning application to be submitted.Existing:
 - NP/DDD/0219/0169 - Gorse Hill, Gorse Bank Lane, Baslow - Construction of new double garage - pending
 - NP/DDD/1118/1127 – Riverbank, Derwent Drive, Baslow - Alterations and extensions to dwelling – pending
 - NP/DDD/1018/0911 - Chatsworth - Improvements and expansion of the existing car park associated with Chatsworth House, together with the creation of a new access road via a spur off the existing A619/A621 roundabout east of Baslow – pending. It will be going to planning committee.

Janet
Millington
Clerk

Chairman’s Signature Date.....

8. Suggestions or issues from residents:
- Village sign on village green – Cllr Dawson presented an idea for the sign. This would be in laser cut steel. There was a discussion about this. It was felt the graphics should be fairly simple. Would the ultimate idea be to have another sign at the Curbar end? The original idea was to have a village green sign. Like the concept and should work it up further. Ideas include not having any pictures and just the cut through, include an advertisement area, have it as a laminate. It was agreed to get 2 or 3 options to consult the village on. It was agreed to try and do this at the Parish Meeting.
9. Inspections
- Issues from latest inspections?
 - Burial Ground – Cllr Tucker reported that this was in good order and asked about the bins. Malcolm Roper used to do this and Cllr Tucker will undertake this. Cllr Tucker
 - Woodland
 - Opening was well attended and the Duke and Duchess enjoyed the event. In the morning there was a working party in the nature area. The Clerk has emailed the Garden Society suggesting they link with the school.
 - Tree survey commissioned and will be completed after Easter
 - Some damage to the woodland on the children’s trim trail. This is partly due to the wrong wood being used and Peak Playground will be fixing this. Some teenagers were moved on from the Sports Field and Woodland on Friday evening but it is not thought they caused the damage. There was a suggestion that there could be CCTV installed down there linked to the Sports Field.
 - Clerk still waiting for the final invoice from the contractor Clerk
 - There was a suggestion to put illustrations of how to use the adult equipment. This was agreed. Clerk
10. Working Party and General Updates:
- Crime data update – 13 crimes in January 2019 in Tideswell, Litton, Baslow and Beeley Community Area. 2 in Baslow:
 - Burglary at bus station on Calver Road
 - Anti-social behaviour by the Church
 - Community Orchard – nothing to report Cllrs
 - Baslow Walks – Ordnance Survey licence organised. Cllr Buckham and Cllr Dalryple-Smith are finalising this. Buckham & Dalrymple-Smith
11. Finance and Administration including Working Party Update:
- Accounts to 31st March 2019 – A revised summary sheet was circulated showing the year end carry forward to be £64,192.72. One cheque had yet to clear. There was a discussion about future projects including fencing along the green. Cllr Buckham will look into fencing options Cllr Buckham
 - S137 Requests – None
 - New expenditure approved:
 - Cheque 1434 – Clerk Pay and Expenses for April - £516.22 Clerk
 - Cheque 1435 – Website maintenance - £79.99
 - Cheque 1436 – Village Hall Hire - £32.00
 - Cheque 1437 – Peak Park Parishes Forum Subscription - £24.00
 - Expenditure noted - None
 - New income noted:
 - Paper contribution from Northwood and Tinkersley - £7
 - VAT - £227.76
12. Correspondence
- Backdale Quarry – Resident issues with dust. Following on from the public speaking item, it was agreed to write to the environmental health asking them to look in to this further but not link to the quarry. The Clerk will write once she has heard back from Janet Millington. To discuss
13. Feedback from Meetings and Training:
- Parish and Town Council Liaison Forum Wednesday 3 April 2019 – Cllr Holsgrove was unable to make this meeting
14. For information:
- Traffic lights at Nether End have been checked
 - Lights not working in the Nether End car park have been reported and fixed.
 - Bar Road Gullies cleared. There is a gully blocked on Calver Road. Clerk will report Clerk
15. DALC Circulars (all circulated by email):

- Circular 04-2019 - VAT making Tax Digital Update, Purdah Guidance, External Audit News, Report from Committee on Standards in Public Life, BREXIT, Government Guidance, Rural England's State of Rural Services, Persimmon Homes, etc.

16. Reading (circulated by email):

- Clerks and Councils Direct (paper)
- Friends of the Peak District magazine (paper)
- Peak Park Parishes Forum Management Committee Minutes
- Derbyshire Dales District Council Area Community Forums - February 2019
- Peak District News and Views
- Media Releases from Derbyshire Dales District Council
- Parishes Planning Bulletin
- District Council Area Community Forums Notes
- Rural Matters Newsletter
- Rural Services Network Bulletins and Press Releases
- Rural Opportunities Newsletter
- Weekly Rural News Digest
- Police Alerts and newsletters
- Neighbourhood Watch alerts

DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS - All meetings held at 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall - MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND

- | | | |
|------------------------------|-----------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| • 21 st May 2019 | • 16 th July 2019 | • 15 th October 2019 |
| • 18 th June 2019 | • 17 th September 2019 | • 19 th November 2019 |